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Christmas Bird Count, Climate Watch  

SAASôs winter plans will focus on annual events instead of monthly 
programs.   
 

SAASôs virtual monthly programs will start up again in March. If any 
programs are spontaneously planned over the winter, theyôll be post-
ed on SAASôs Facebook page. 
  

SAASôs annual Hudson Falls Christmas Bird Count will be held 
on Saturday, Dec. 19. Area birders will follow specific routes in an 
established 15-mile-wide diameter circle in the Glens Falls region. 
Most birding is done from a car, and some teams may walk along 
trails or in area parks. SAAS has held a count every year since 1983.   
 

Participating birders should wear masks and follow social distancing 
and safety guidelines. Unlike other years, the day will not end with a 
gathering to compile findings. Count results will  be included in the 
March newsletter. To join a count team for a whole or partial day, 
contact SAAS count compiler Linda White at least a week before the  
 

Continued on p. 3 

Presidentôs Message 

The next hopeful chapter  
 
By John Loz, SAAS President 
 

I donôt know about you, but I think itôs high 
time to turn the proverbial 
last page on this year. With 
all that we had to face in 
2020, I am hopeful to see 
what the next chapter of 
2021 will bring. I am hope-
ful for what this winter, 
and new year, will offer us 
birders and bird lovers as 
the days start to get longer.  
 

Our members have three birding events to 
look forward to this winter. (See details on 
on pages 1 and 3 of this newsletter.)  
 

¶ Our annual Hudson Falls Christmas 
Bird Count will be held on Saturday 
Dec. 19. It is an excellent way to contrib-
ute to the longest running data collec-
tion effort in the world. Itôs a perfect so-
cial distancing activity to get out into the 
crisp, clean air of the winter solstice sea-
son.  
 

¶ Our Climate Watch bird survey in 
mid-January is the next count you can 
participate in. It contributes climate 
change impact by tracking two indicator 
species, Red-breasted and White-
breasted Nuthatches.  
 

¶ From February 12 to 15, the Great 
Backyard Bird Count will give us the 
opportunity to record birds visiting our 
feeders over Presidentôs Day weekend. 
Maybe youôll feel adventurous and bun-
dle up to look for birds in your local park 
or open space that weekend! Personally, 
Iôm looking forward to counting birds 
visiting my feeder from the warm con-
fines of my living room, sipping a cup of 
hot chocolate, or even a hot toddy. Itôs  
 
Continued on p. 3 

Dr. Gordon Ellmers photographed this male Northern Cardinal enjoying wild grapes. 
Northern Cardinals stay in our area over the winter. Christmas Bird Count participants 
saw 29 Northern Cardinals last year on count day in mid-December.   

http://www.southernadirondackaudubon.org
https://www.facebook.com/SouthernAdirondackAudubonSociety/
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 Southern Adirondack Audubon  
Society  
P.O. Box 4076  
Queensbury, NY 12804  
 
http://
www.southernadirondackaudubon.org 

Email: info@southernadirondackaudubon.org 
 
 
Board and Committees  

 
Officers: 
President:  John Loz 
 (president@southern 
 adirondackaudubon.org) 
Vice-President: OPEN 
Treasurer:  Sharon Charbonneau 
Secretary:  Margie Amodeo 

Board of Directors 
2018-2020 Kim Atkins 
  Peyton Atkins 
2019-2021 Joyce Miller 
  Rob Snell 
  Margie Amodeo 
2020-2022 Dusty Caldwell 
 
Board meetings are held monthly  
except July, August and December.  
Members are invited to attend.  
Contact John Loz for details.  

 
Committees:  
 
Conservation: OPEN 
 
Education: OPEN  
 
Membership Secretary: Lori Barber  
 (membership@southern 
 adirondackaudubon.org) 
 
Newsletter: Joyce Miller 
 (editor@southern 
 adirondackaudubon.org ) 
 
Programs: John Loz (Interim chair)
 (programs@southern 
 adirondackaudubon.org) 
 
Publicity: OPEN 
 
Southern Adirondack Audubon Society 
(SAAS) is a certified local chapter of the  
National Audubon Society. SAAS has  
approximately 600 members in Warren, 
Washington, northern Saratoga and south-
ern Hamilton counties in New York State.  

SAASôs primary goal is to protect the  
environment by preserving natural habitats 
and promoting environmental education. 
Contact a board member to learn about 
SAAS volunteer opportunities. 

Meet our volunteers 
 

Linda White 

Linda White of Queensbury has been our Christmas Bird Count Compiler 
since the first year of SAAS, in 1983. A founding member of SAAS, she has 
filled many roles over the years, including treasurer, Education Chair and 
board member. She has also served as a board member of the Friends of 
the Fort Edward IBA and Winter Raptor Fest.  

Above: Linda White on Terceira Island in the Azores.  
   
Left: Linda is an Adirondack 46er. Sheôs climbed the Adiron-
dack High Peaks that are more than 4,000 feet in elevation.  

Over the decades, she worked on many local environ-
mental projects. She assisted with IBA (Important 
Bird Area) designations in Fort Edward and Saratoga 
National Historical Park. She worked to protect the 
Fort Edward Grasslands and Hudson Pointe Nature 
Preserve project in Queensbury with SAAS and the 
Indian Ridge project. Her work also helped to protect 
the area that is now the popular Rush Pond preserve 

in Queensbury.   

She has shared her love of birding by teaching birding classes throughout 
the region: for Elderhostel at Garnet Hill Lodge with SAAS past board 
members Joan Robertson and Linda Theis, for SUNY Adirondackôs contin-
uing education at The Glen, and at Queensbury Elementary School.  

She is a National Park Service Park Ranger at Saratoga National Historical 
Park. Previously, she served as a naturalist at Up Yonda Farm in Bolton 
Landing.  

She enjoys the outdoors in many ways. She achieved her goal to become  
an Adirondack 46er after being inspired by SAAS founding member Joan 
Robertson. She also enjoys kayaking, biking and traveling. She and her 
husband are parents of three grown sons.  

For information on this yearôs Christmas Bird Count, see page 3. The results of the 
2020 count will be listed in the March 2021 issue. For the list of species seen in last 
yearôs Christmas Bird Count, see page 5 of the March 2020 issue here:  

http://www.southernadirondackaudubon.org/newsletter/2020Spring.pdf.   

http://www.southernadirondackaudubon.org
http://www.southernadirondackaudubon.org
http://www.southernadirondackaudubon.org/newsletter/2020Spring.pdf
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 SAAS winter events 
Continued from page 1 
  

count, at (518) 222-5675. If 

weather on Dec. 19 is inclem-

ent, Dec. 20 will be the alter-

nate date. The Christmas Bird 

Count is a fun way to increase 

birding skills. New birders do 

not need to be bird identifica-

tion experts to participate, and 

can help spot birds and keep 

team records.  

 

Counts are held worldwide be-

tween December 14 and Janu-

ary 5. Tens of thousands of vol-

unteers will participate in more 

than 2,000 individual counts 

across North America. The 

Christmas Bird Census started 

in 1900 when ornithologist 

Frank Chapman suggested it as 

an alternative to Christmas 

ñside hunts,ò competitions to 

see which teams could shoot 

the most birds and other ani-

mals. Instead, birders count 

every bird they see in the designated count areas.  For 

details, see: https://www.audubon.org/ conservation/

join-christmas-bird-count.  

From Jan. 15 to Feb. 15, SAAS will again participate in 

National Audubon Societyôs citizen science pilot project 

Audubon Climate Watch. It hopes to learn how spe-

cific bird species are affected by climate change. The 

SAAS survey focuses on two species: Red-breasted and 

White-breasted Nuthatches. The survey is conducted 

twice a year: in June and mid-

winter. To learn more, contact 

Rob Snell 

(birdbrane1@gmail.com).  

Volunteers use a specific pro-

tocol established by National 

Audubon: using grid maps of a 

specific area, birders conduct 

12 counts, observing for five 

minutes each. They record the 

numbers and species of other 

birds identified within 100 

meters (328 feet).  Climate 

Watch started after National 

Audubon issued a report in 

2014, Birds and Climate 

Change, on risks faced by 

North American bird species 

from climate change. SAAS 

joined the program in June, 

2017.  

The Great Backyard Bird 

Count (GBBC) takes place 

on February 12 to 15, 2021. 

The aim is to create a global 

snapshot of bird distribution 

and abundance. Participants 

count for at least 15 minutes on at least one of the days. 

Sightings and photos are shared on eBird, Cornellôs 

online bird species checklist. The Cornell Lab of Orni-

thology and National Audubon Society started the GBBC 

in 1998 as the first online citizen-science project to col-

lect data on wild birds. Birders from at least 100 coun-

tries tallied 7,054 species in 2020.  See this page for de-

tails and an account of the 2020 event: https://

gbbc.birdcount.org/.  

Presidentôs Message 

The next hopeful chapter  
 

Continued from page 1 

Valentineôs Day weekend, too, so if thereôs someone spe-
cial to you ð a parent, your child, or your significant 
other ð you can share the love of watching birds togeth-
er! ñTogetherò still seems to be a tough sell right now in 
an era when we are advised to be apart in many ways. 
 

Our chapterôs in-person monthly programs and bird 
walks continue to be on hiatus this winter, but we are 
preparing for the time when we can start offering them 
safely again, live and in person, in the spring. I miss the 
personal interaction and wonderful conversations that 
come out of birding together in the field and chatting 
with attendees before and after our public presentations.  

 

I have also missed communing with my fellow Audubon 
chapter leaders from across the state at our semi-annual 
Audubon Council meetings, but am hopeful that our 
first in-person council meeting in 18 months will take 
place once again in Saratoga Springs in April.  
 

For now, though, I have winter birds to enjoy and spring 
migration to look forward to. In a world that is so uncer-
tain right now, there is one thing certain I can count on 
to bring me some solace: the birds. Watching them al-
ways brings warmth to my heart, and their diligent, sim-
ple actions of foraging and calling through this coldest 
part of the year, give me the confidence to persevere 
through the challenges we continue to face today.  
 

I hope the birds continue to do that for you as well. Keep 
looking up!  

hƴ ǘƘŜ ŦǊƻǎǘȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ  ƻŦ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нмΣ нлнлΣ {!!{ ƳŜƳōŜǊ 5ƻƴ 

tƻƭǳƴŎƛ ǇƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ .ŀƭŘ 9ŀƎƭŜ ǇŀƛǊ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ IǳŘǎƻƴ 

wƛǾŜǊ ƛƴ CƻǊǘ aƛƭƭŜǊΣ ²ŀǎƘƛƴƎǘƻƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅΦ ¢ƘŜ ƭŀǊƎŜǊ ŦŜƳŀƭŜ ƛǎ ƻƴ 

ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘΦ 

https://www.audubon.org/%20conservation/join-christmas-bird-count
https://www.audubon.org/%20conservation/join-christmas-bird-count
https://gbbc.birdcount.org/
https://gbbc.birdcount.org/
https://gbbc.birdcount.org/
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Warren County Tree Challenge 

Have you noticed a remarkable tree in Warren County 
while out walking or birding? You can now share it  
with others.  The Warren County Soil and Water  
Conservation District has organized a new ñWarren 
County Tree Challenge.ò Residents are invited to explore 
and post exceptional trees in Warren County. See this 
Lake George tourism page for details: https://
www.lakegeorge.com/things-to-do/warren-county-
tree-challenge/.  Information about the trees can be 
submitted to warrencountyny.gov/trees.   

Which birds spend the winter here?   

Many bird species overwinter in our area. See the  
species reported by birders in these eBird bar charts for 
Saratoga County, for instance: https://ebird.org/
barchart?r=US-NY-091&yr=all&m=. One of the most 
dramatic birds we may see here in the winter is the 
Snowy Owl. Several have already been reported this fall 
in the Northeast. Current sightings are posted in eBird: 
https://ebird.org/species/snoowl1. Vermont naturalist 
Bryan Pfeiffer discusses sightings in this blog: https://
bryanpfeiffer.com/snowy-owl-scoop/.  

About Wildflowers 
 

Asters: Stars of autumn  
 

By Diane Collins 

Asters have so many varieties that they warrant their 
own chapter in my favorite wildflower identification 
book, Newcombôs Wildflower Guide. Asters range in 
color around the world: white, pink, blue, lilac, purple. 
More than 100 species are native to the Northern Hemi-
sphere. Asters will flower in response to the shortening 
of fall days and, with Goldenrod, brighten the landscape 
with their colors.  

Our native asters provide important nectar and pollen 
for bees, moths, butterflies, and other insects stocking 
up for the winter. The Monarch butterfly fills up with 
nectar before starting on the long migration to overwin-
ter in Mexico. If you have asters in your flower gardens, 
best not to hasten cutting them back until snow cover. 
The asters may be the last wildflowers we see on our late 
autumn and early winter walks. Robert Frost honors 
blue-colored asters in his poem ñA Late Walk.ò  

All asters are in the Composite family. ñAsterò is the 
Greek word for ñstar.ò Species were named in a variety 
 of ways. The plant was given the genus name "Aster" for 

several hundred years. "Starwort" is an old nickname 
used in herbal and flower books, and indicates healing 
usage. Pliny recommended a brew of asters for snake-
bite. American Indians made tea from the roots to treat 
diarrhea and fevers, and the Shakers used a concoction 
of asters to clear up skin disorders.  

Renowned Swedish botanist Carl Linnaeus (1707-1778) 
sent his botanical student Pehr Kalm to study in North 
America. One of the plants he returned with was the as-
ter that Linnaeus named "Aster novae-angliae" in honor 
of the region New England. The former genus "Aster" 
was changed to "Symphyotrichum" (Greek "symphysis" 
growing together, and "trichum" hairs) by botanists to 
describe more accurately 90 of the native North Ameri-
can asters having soft stem hairs.  

The New England Aster is one of the best-known Ameri-
can asters and is often cultivated in gardens. They  
capture our attention, but personally I favor the small 
white aster varieties, the little stars of autumn.  
 
Wildflower photographer Diane Collins is the author of Trailside Wildflowers in 
Coleôs Woods; see http://www.wildflowersinyourownbackyard.com.  Coleôs 
Woods is located in both the City of Glens Falls and the Town of Queensbury, 
next to Crandall Park. Diane sells her booklet for $10: proceeds go to The 
Friends of Coleôs Woods and our Audubon chapter.  

 

Above: Small White Aster (S. vimineus), left, and New England Aster (S. novae-angliae), right.  

https://www.lakegeorge.com/things-to-do/warren-county-tree-challenge/
https://www.lakegeorge.com/things-to-do/warren-county-tree-challenge/
https://www.lakegeorge.com/things-to-do/warren-county-tree-challenge/
https://www.warrencountyny.gov/trees/
https://ebird.org/barchart?r=US-NY-091&yr=all&m=
https://ebird.org/barchart?r=US-NY-091&yr=all&m=
https://ebird.org/species/snoowl1
https://bryanpfeiffer.com/snowy-owl-scoop/
https://bryanpfeiffer.com/snowy-owl-scoop/
http://www.wildflowersinyourownbackyard.com
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Species Spotlight 
 

Evening Grosbeak 
 
 

By Joyce Miller, SAAS Newsletter Editor 
 
Area birders are very excited that this will be an 
ñirruptiveò year for colorful northern finches. 
Evening Grosbeak, Pine Siskins, Common Red-
polls, Purple Finch, White-winged Crossbills, Red 
Crossbills and other species may migrate to more 
southern areas in search of conifer seeds.  
 

Evening Grosbeaks (Coccothraustes vespertinus) 
have been spotted since October at area seed feed-
ers. Check the latest reported sightings at Cornellôs 
online checklist eBird: https://ebird.org/species/
evegro. 
 
The adult Evening Grosbeak male is unmistakable 
and breathtaking, with a bold pattern of yellow, 
white and black. It has the same general colors as 
the delicate American Goldfinch, but is much 
chunkier, larger, noisier, and has a huge chalky 
bill. The females are duller gray overall.  

A flock of these scrappy grosbeaks can leave one breath-
less with their flurry of activity and abrupt shrieking 
chirps. You can watch videos of them in action at the 
Ontario FeederWatch webcam: https://
www.allaboutbirds.org/cams/ontario-feederwatch/. 
Evening Grosbeaks eat spruce budworms and tree seeds, 
and will devour sunflower seeds at feeders.  
 
Evening Grosbeaks breed in northern and western 
North America. Once seen more regularly, their popula-
tion has declined. They are now species of special con-
cern in Canada.  
 
Research has revealed five types of Evening Grosbeaks,  
 

differentiated by their calls. Type 3 (Coccothraustes ves 
pertinus vespertinus) is most likely in northeastern 
United States. Sound clips of each type are posted here: 
https://ebird.org/news/evening-grosbeak-call-types-of
-north-america.  
 
For more photos, life history and sound clips, see this All 
About Birds site: https://www.allaboutbirds.org/
guide/Evening_Grosbeak/overview. 
 
To see what other winter finches are predicted to visit 
our area this winter, see Tyler Hoarôs Winter Finch Fore-
cast:  https://finchnetwork.org/winter-finch-forecast-
2020.  

Above: Male Evening Grosbeak 
(Photo credit: edited version of photo by 
Dominic Sherony, 2012, Wikimedia Com-
mons) 
 

Left: Female evening grosbeak in Algonquin 
Provincial Park, Ontario, Canada,  2007. 
(Photo credit: MDF; CC BY-SA 3.0, Wiki-
media Commons, https://commons. 
wikimedia.org/w/index.php?curid=1719933) 

 

https://ebird.org/species/evegro
https://ebird.org/species/evegro
https://www.allaboutbirds.org/cams/ontario-feederwatch/
https://www.allaboutbirds.org/cams/ontario-feederwatch/
https://ebird.org/news/evening-grosbeak-call-types-of-north-america
https://ebird.org/news/evening-grosbeak-call-types-of-north-america
https://www.allaboutbirds.org/guide/Evening_Grosbeak/overview
https://www.allaboutbirds.org/guide/Evening_Grosbeak/overview
https://finchnetwork.org/winter-finch-forecast-2020
https://finchnetwork.org/winter-finch-forecast-2020
https://commons.wikimedia.org/w/index.php?curid=1719933
https://commons.wikimedia.org/w/index.php?curid=1719933
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SAAS creates perennial flower pock-
et park in Lake George 

 

On Saturday, Sept. 26, three SAAS board members  
installed a pollinator-friendly perennial pocket park flower 
garden at DeLong-Usher Park in Lake George Village.  

What was a plain patch of dirt near the parking lot will 
grow into a perennial garden. The flowers of anise hyssop, 
penstemon, coneflowers, ninebark and sedum will attract 
pollinators such as hummingbirds, bees and butterflies.  

Delong-Usher Park offers a small beach, picnic pavilions, a 
playground and tennis and basketball courts.  
It is located at the southern tip of Lake George on East 
Shore Drive (Route 9L), across from Georgeôs Restaurant. 

SAAS thanks Jim Martino, Town of Lake George Building 
and Grounds Department Head, and his crew for prepar-
ing the garden beds. They also assembled and installed the 
post for our Audubon ñPlants for Birdsò sign and leaflet 
holder, which offers information about bird-friendly 
plants. It is pictured on the next page.  
 
Stop by to visit this pleasant little park!  

Right: Board members Dusty Cald-
well (standing) and Joyce Miller 
plant perennials in Lake Georgeôs 
DeLong-Usher Park in Lake George 
Village. 

 

Below: SAAS president John Loz 
puts the finishing touches on a 
freshly planted perennial.   


